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www.pantowners.org                                 
Volume 54                 Number 4           April 2025 

 

 

Pan Siftings  
                                                          

 

April 10th General Mtg 7:30pm at The Moose   Model Car Show                           
April 17th Board Mtg 7pm at The Moose                                      
April 20th Easter Sunday                                                                               
April 22nd Pan Siftings Articles Due                                                         
April 26th Annual Ditch Clean Up Details Page 4                                                     
May 8th General Meeting 7:30pm                                                                
May 15th Board Mtg 7pm at  The Moose                                                  
May 17th Pantowners Spring Tour Details Page 9                                                                          
May 20th Pan Siftings Article Due                                                              
May 26th Memorial Day       

Car Of The Month 

 1956 Chevrolet Bel Air  2 Dr HT  Owned By Gary and Barb Anderson  
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Mission Statement:  
 To Preserve The History Of The Pan Automobile; To Introduce And Educate 
Current And Future Generations About The Collector Car Hobby; To Promote 
Fun And Fellowship Amongst Its Members And To Invest Time, Talent, And 

Capital Into Future Club Projects And Functions. 

Club Officers & Board Members 

                            

                    Pan Committee:  Keith Bauman       Mark Ebnet  

Vice Pres: Ralph Anderson                                                             Dennis Arntson   Dave Bentley 

Secretary:  Tina Holt                                                                    Bruce Theisen    John Trutwin                  

Treasurer:  Bob Salmonson                                        Ed Bauer             Bob Halliday             

Car Show Chair: Randy Marchand                                                      Doug Rask           Ray Maciej                           

Sgt. At Arms: Ken Pflipsen                                                        

                                                                                      
Directors: Tom Erickson                                         Hospitality:  Cheryl Voigt   Trisha Thiel                                                 

        Mike Schmitt                                         Historians:   Jim Stodolka   Bruce Theisen                   

        Gary Anderson                                       Newsletter:  Jim Zwilling   jzwilling47@gmail.com                                                         

                  Todd Whitney                                                                                  320-406-3584                                                                            

         Seth Manuell                                                                                       

               Patrick Manuell 

Web Master:  Betty Schmitt                                                            

President: Paul Schmidbauer    

Car Of The  

  1956 Chevrolet Bel Air 2Dr HT 
  Owned Gary and Barb Anderson 

Thank you for picking our 1956 Chevrolet to be one of the calendar cars again. The first time was for the 
2011 calendar.  Our car was born in 1956 in Anaheim California. At some point she came to Minnesota 
and in the 1980's a previous owner restored her. We purchased  her in April 2009. We rebuilt the 265 V8 a 
couple of years later with help of Auto Value. Because of her we have many great friends. Sincerely Gary 
and Barb Anderson 
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President’s Report 

 Wow it’s almost summer and time to get things started ! So glad 
for the beginning of car show season ! Thanks to all who help the 
club do what it does. We have awesome members !!! May GOD 
grant each of us time to enjoy the gifts HE has allowed us ! Sorry 
so short just no energy this week. Peace. 

    President  Paul Schmidtbauer  

Email: paulschmidtbauer@gmail.com 

April 10th General Mtg 7:30pm at The Moose  Model Car Display                                                                           
April 17th Board Mtg 7pm at The Moose                                                                                                                  
April 20th Easter Sunday                                                                                                                
April 22nd Pan Siftings Articles Due                                                                                                    
April 26th Annual Ditch Cleanup    

                 2025 Pan Car Events/Appearances 

Lone Eagle Car Show, Little Falls, 50th . Anniversary: Sept. 7th . 7am - 2pm 

Pioneer Days in Albany: weekend of Sept. 11th – 14th . 

Pantown Brewery Pan Stock Anniversary June 28th . Noon – 4pm 

New Ulm Autofest Car Show June 29th . 9:00am – 3:00pm 

Cars By The Creek Car Show, Cold Spring July 26th . 8:00am – 2:30pm 

Miller Show Room Display and Car Show Promotion -To Be Determined 

Pantowners Car Show August 17th, all members are welcome to help.                                                  

Please note, these are club events. Contact Bob Halliday(320-330-9434) or                                
Dennis Arnston(320-333-6019) if you can help bring the Pan to these events or                                        
can sit by the car at them. Thank You, the Pan Committee! 
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Vice President’s Report 

Car show season just around the corner.   I will have list of car 
shows at next general meeting that are coming up and also post them 
in May siftings.  Please keep the emails or telling me about the oldest 
car you went on a date in!  I will leave you with this story.  A young 
man with a 4 year old boy went out to work on his car.  Of course his 
son asked if he could help him work on the car.  After getting done 
fixing the car. the dad went into the house and called up his father 
and told him,  I just called to apologize to you for all the times I 
helped you work on your projects when I was 4 years old...  Stay 
Safe  

                                 Fun Summer Tour  
June 13th, 14th, and 15th. Not a club sponsored event— all expenses are your responsibility. We will 
be leaving on Friday the 13th - time yet to be decided. We will be staying in Hutchinson at The Am-
ericInn,    returning on Sunday May 15th. Please make your reservations 
prior to May 13th. The rooms are reserved under The St. Cloud Antique 
Club -      contact person is Lisa Bailey. We have reserved a block of 25 
rooms. Reservations need to be made May 13th or after that the rooms 
cannot be guaranteed. The cost of the room is $169.90 per night. This 
does not include taxes. There are 8 rooms with a king bed and 17 with 2 
queens. We do have a trip planned for Saturday to a very interesting 
place. All arrangements have not been completed at this time. Please give 
Dorothy Paulson  320-260-3883 or Keith Bauman  320-253-8569  a call 
with questions. Thanks.    

Vice President Ralph Anderson  
Email:ralph.anderson8186@gmail.com 

  Spring “Trash and Dash” event Saturday April 26th 2025 (10AM) 

It’s time again for our “Adopt-A-Highway” ditch clean up event.  We have signs on US Hwy 10, a two 
mile stretch from the overpass at Rice southeast to Pine’s Edge Grocery (BP gas station). Between 
Mile Post Markers 163 and 165. We will gather at Dennis & Kathy’s pole barn (11770 W. Lake Rd., 
Rice) on Saturday April 26th at 10:00AM.  Some snacks and drink will be provided. We will leave at 
10:15AM,  We can park near the BP gas station and off the ramps in Rice. As in the past, we will start 
two groups at each end and meet in the middle (that would make about a 1 mile walk). I would like to 
have one helper vehicle to pick up walkers and get them back to their cars. 

Following clean-up, we can do a car cruise, so drive your classic ride (if interested in doing so). It’s al-
ways good to have a car cruise!  We will end up somewhere to grab a bite (location to be determined). I 
will have safety vests and trash bags. Bring a poking stick, dry boots, and clothing appropriate for the 
weather.  

We were short on helpers last year, so I really would like a head count first so that we can make this 
happen.  Would like a have 16 walkers (four groups of 4), plus a vehicle runner. With only 12 walkers, it 
will take 1.5 to 2 hours to finish the job, with 16 we can get this done in about 1 to 1.50 hours.  I will 
have a sign up sheet at the April general meeting and/or you can call me at (320)333-6019 if you are 
able to make it.  In case of bad weather, we can either reschedule for later in the day, or on the follow-
ing Saturday May 3rd. Hope to see you there. Thanks! Dennis  
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Car Show Chairman Report 

.Hello, everybody. The weather is getting warmer slowly but 
surely, so hopefully we can get our cars out soon! The list I 
have is getting smaller for my car show to-do list. There are a 
few contracts I have to get signed but those will come a little 
later this year. I have put out inquiries about goody bags but 
have not heard back just yet. It should be any day now. Fliers 
should be done shortly, then sent to print and should be back 
by April’s general meeting…at least that’s my plan! Take care 

               Randy Marchand 

      Email: carguymrcr05@gmail.com 

                                                                                                                                                                                  

                                         Calendar Car or Truck Rules  

• Must be a member in good standing for one year.   

• Must write an article on the car or truck for the month it is in the 
calendar for The Siftings 

•  Car or truck must be 20 years old or older. Voting takes place at 
the May General Meeting. 

• A different car or truck can be entered every 2 years, 

• The same car or truck that was in the calendar can be entered again after 10 years. 

• Cars or trucks that have not been in the calendar may automatically be put in the                     
calendar unless there are more than twelve, then there will be a vote on the  remaining cars or 
trucks entered. 

• Cars or trucks must be able to drive into our car show for the calendar display in the Ice 
Arena . 

• If you plan to sell your car or truck, or do not want to display your car or truck in the Ice Arena 
do not enter it in the calendar for consideration.  Lily will be accepting photos until The April 
General Meeting. If we get more than 12 cars voting will be at The May General Meeting. 
Thank You. 
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Membership Meeting Minutes                            March 13th 2025  
 

Call to Order: Ken Pflipsen led the pledge of allegiance at the VFW 428 in St Cloud, Mn. Paul 
Schmidtbauer called the meeting to order.                                                                                                             
Approval Of The Minutes: Nancy Zupan made a motion to accept the minutes as written and Tom 
Erickson seconded the motion. Discussion and motion were carried.                                                                          
Thank You: Jim and Carol Stodolka and Nancy Zupan/GSA for the pop tops.                                                         
President: Paul Schmidtbauer stated that the April General Meeting will be held at the Moose Lodge 
in Waite Park.                                                                                                                                                         
Vice President: Ralph Anderson talked about car shows coming up. Sartell Historical Society is on 
June 10th , St Augusta Parade is on June 21st , and the Sauk Rapids Car Show at the VFW 692 is 
moved to July 23rd instead of in August. Ralph also talked about accepting credit cards at the car 
show using Square.                                                                                                                                                        
Treasurer: Bob Halliday is filling in for Bob Salmonson. Bob talked about switching from Great River 
to St Cloud Financial for a better interest. Dennis Klug motioned to accept the report and Keith Bau-
man seconded. Discussion and motion were carried.                                                                                                 
Secretary: Tina Holt talked about Black Diamond Auction having an online auction on March 18th for 
Midwest Motor Sports, which is going out of business. Preview on March 15th. Tina also read a text 
from Jack Richter about how much he enjoys the club and everything the Pantowners stands for.                      
Car Show Chairman: Randy Marchand talked about the next car show chairman meeting scheduled 
for March 27th and that they will be working on the flyers. Everything is on track for the car show 
and he still has shirts and hats for sale. Randy Marchand asked the members if they thought that 
more yellow staff shirts were needed to be ordered for the car show and if anyone would like the 
club to order the old shirts with just the pan car on them.                                                                                                                                       
1st Year Directors: Pat and Seth Manuell talked about making reservations for the fall tour and 
working on the route that they are planning.                                                                                                          
2nd Year Directors: Tom Erickson stated that the spring tour in May is all set.                                                   
3rd Year Directors: Gary Anderson talked about The Spring Banquet scheduled for March 22nd at 
the Eagles Club in St Cloud Mn. Social hour at 5pm and dinner will be served at 6pm. 94 members have 
signed up for the banquet.                                                                                                                                     
Pan Car Committee: Bob Halliday stated that the pan car is scheduled to be at the Pantown Brew-
ery on June 28th, Cold Spring Car Show on July 26th, Little Falls 50th Year Car Show in September, 
Albany Days in September as well as others. Bob also talked about doing maintenance on the pan cars 
in April.                                                                                                                                                                        
Old Business: nothing at this time                                                                                                                        
New Business: Keith Bauman talked about the valve cover track being fixed and bringing it to the 
shows.                                                                                                                                                        
Announcements: Dorthy Paulson and Keith Bauman are still looking for people to join them on June 
13th, 14th and 15th for a car run. They have reserved rooms at a hotel in Hutchinson. All expenses 
are the individual’s responsibility. The winners of the card drawings this month are: Seth Manuell, 
Rick Gayken, Shirley Bromenschenkel, Jerry Gould, Roger Holt and Gary Anderson. The badge drawing 
was Phyllis Balmer who was not present at the meeting so the amount for March meeting will be $30. 
Adjournment: Carol Lauermann made a motion to adjourn and Nancy Zupan seconded. All were in fa-
vor and the motion was carried. Time: 8:06pm. 

                                                         Secretary Tina Holt 



7 

 

Board Meeting Minutes                                 March 20th 2025            

 Secretary Tina Holt                                                               

I'm Ready For 
The Car Show!! 

 

Call to Order: Paul called the meeting to order atThe Moose, Ken led the board members in The 
Pledge of Allegiance.                                                                                                                                     
Roll Call: All members were present.                                                                                                                     
Guests: Barb Anderson, Lily Prince, and Keith Bauman.                                                                                            
Approval of The Minutes: Todd made a motion to accept the minutes as written and Tom second-
ed. Discussion and motion were carried.                                                                                                              
President: Paul talked about the upcoming general meetings. April General Meeting will be at the 
Moose Lodge in Waite Park for the awarding of the pins. May General Meeting will be at Duane Gille-
land’s Shop and July General Meeting will be at Tim Carlson’s Shop. No place set for Junes meeting 
yet. Paul also talked about Roy Bernick’s obituary, was in the St. Cloud Times.                                                                                      
Vice President: Ralph announced that the square units are in the process of being ordered.                                        
Secretary: Tina announced that the roster is finished and at the printers. Just waiting for the 
copy to be sent back for proof reading and then should be ready for the April or May General Meet-
ing. Also, the new email list is at the printers.                                                                                                                    
Treasurer: Bob Halliday is still filling in for Bob Salmonson. The budget is looking good. Randy mo-
tioned to approve the treasurer report and Gary seconded the motion. Discussion and motion was 
carried.                                                                                                                                                                     
Car Show Chairman: Randy brought a sample of what the trophies will look like. Randy also stated 
that all permits are set, the flyer is almost ready for printing, The Foly Trap Team will be helping at 
the car show this year. Randy stated that there are still shirts and sweatshirts available, more staff 
shirts will be ordered.                                                                                                                                
1st Year Directors: Pat and Seth stated the fall cruise will be on September 20th and will be go-
ing to Schwanke Tractors in Willmar.                                                                                                                       
2nd Year Directors: Tom and Mike are all set for the Spring tour on May 17th, we will be going to 
the old Chrysler Garage in Isanti and the cost will be $10.00. The museum is donation based.                                 
3rd Year Directors: Todd and Gary are ready for The Spring Banquet on March 22nd at The Ea-
gles Club. There will be a social hour at 5pm and dinner at 6pm and prizes at the event. Please bring 
your badges with you. There are 94 members signed up.                                                                                                  
Pan Car Committee: Pan Cars are going to be brought out for maintenance in April, and Keith stat-
ed that New Ulm would like the pan car at their car show again this year.                                                               
Old Business: All pictures for the upcoming year calendar need to be given to Lily by the April gen-
eral meeting for voting at the May general meeting.                                                                                                        
New Business: Randy asked for the youth contest to be $500.00 for this year. Gary made a motion 
and Tom seconded the motion. Discussion and motion carried. Tom will be talking to St. Cloud Tech 
College about a youth scholarship to be given. Keith talked about bringing the valve cover racing 
track to other car shows and showed pictures of what it looks like. Ken talked about April’s General 
Meeting is also for model cars. Tom talked about starting to do a monthly drive-in meal road trip.                            
Adjournment: Tom made a motion to adjourn, and Todd seconded. Discussion and motion was car-
ried. Time 8:22 pm 

Bring Your Classic Car 
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For Sale:                                                                                                                                                                                                          

• Radial arm 32” swing with mortise attachment and 6” jointer Rockwell delta. Ed 320-251-1783                                                                                         

• 1965 Chevy Impala steering wheel complete with trim. $125 obo Jim 320-406-3584 

• 1920 GMC Truck 3/4 Ton, 1922 Dearborn 1 Ton Truck, My 1926 Model T Roadster. Health forces sale. 
Dennis Klug 320-251-3133                                                                                                                                                                                  

• Mid 50’s Chevy under dash tissue holder Joel B. 320-393-3196                                                                  

• 1926 Ford Model T with all accessories. 320-251-3133                                                                                                                                            

• 2001 Ford Mustang GT Bullitt Coupe Limited Edition 45,454 miles. Great car, no leaks, no problems. New    
American Muscle rims. New in box front and rear brakes. $20,000.  Lily 320-327-6048                                                 

• 2002 Ford Explorer rims $100. Roger 320-291-4644                                                                                                

• 350 small block headers. Brand new $80. Seth Manual 320-266-9733                                                                                                                                                                                             

Wanted:  

• Vintage and antique bicycles and parts. Craig 320-492-6814                                                                                                                                                                                                   

                                                                                                                             

                                                                                    

HOLE IN YOUR TIRE 

If you can’t make the general meeting and want something listed before I send The Siftings to 
print ( due date listed on front page ) email me with your listing (jzwilling47@gmail.com).  I will 
continue your listing for 3 months or until you let me know it was sold or you want it renewed or 
removed. Thanks Jim Z. 

Fixed is Fixed Man Cave Baking Pan  
SPRING IS IN THE AIR 

SPRING BANQUET 2025 
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       Membership Form-St Cloud Antique Auto Club                                                   
Send to: P.O. Box 704 St. Cloud, MN 56302-0704 Dues are $20 per fiscal year January 1st and includes 
the monthly Siftings newsletter (which can be mailed or emailed,) 1 Roster and 1 calendar. Mailing roster to you 
is an additional $2.00. Please Circle: NEW RENEWAL, LIFE MEMBER, CHANGE ADDRESS OR VEHICLES 

 

Names _____________________________________________________________________       

 

Address ____________________________________________________________________                                                 

 

Phone ______________________________________________________________________    

 

Email ______________________________________________________________________     

For new members cars you own and for renewals mark any changes with a + or – sign before the car.                     

Please include year, make, model, body-style and special features. 

 

1. _______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

2. _______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

3. _______________________________________________________________________________ 
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    St. Cloud Antique Auto Club 

PO Box  704 

St. Cloud, MN  56302-0704 

 

 

    Address Service Requested 

The Pantowners would like to thank the  
following local businesses for supporting    

the collector car hobby 

⚫Minnesota Computer            
Systems Inc.  

⚫Auto Value 

⚫Napa—Central MN 

⚫Dijital Majik Computers  

⚫Miller Buick & GMC  

& 

⚫POS Professional Office        
Services, Inc 

Membership Application 
St. Cloud Antique Auto Club, Inc 

To apply for membership or to get        
information about our Club,            

check out our website: 

www.pantowners.org 
-Or-                                          

send an email request and we                
will forward an application form to you 

pansiftings@yahoo.com 

 

FIRST CLASS 

U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID 

POS 

Pantowners Media Email:  
                pmedia@pantowners.org 

Facebook: “Pantowners-St. Cloud          

                     Antique Auto Club” 

Twitter: @PantownersSC 


